
 

 
 
What's New? 
 
5 types of health engagement apps your 
employees should use 
 
 
Clinical Matters 
 
Medicaid Preventive 2022 Reviews 
 
 
Office Matters 
 
Medicaid Managed Care & Child Health Plus 
Provider Incentive Program Measure Changes 
for 2023 
 
2022 Required Compliance Training 
 
Final date to submit gaps-in care corrections: 
Fri., Dec. 30 
 
Pharmacy Update 
 
December 2022 policy updates 
 
 
Community Health Matters 
 
COVID-19 provider updates 

5 types of health engagement apps your employees 
should use 
 
There are five types of apps that can help employees with 
their health according to Jonathan Burow, VP of Customer 
Experience & Digital Transformation at Independent Health. 
 
Learn more online at 
https://www.bizjournals.com/buffalo/news/2022/12/12/five-types-
of-health-engagement-
apps.html?ana=TRUEANTHEMTWT_BU&csrc=6398&taid=6398bcb9c

89e55000122ae1b&utm_campaign=trueAnthem%3A+New+Content
+%28Feed%29&utm_medium=trueAnthem&utm_source=twitter  
 

Medicaid Preventive 2022 Reviews 
 
On an annual basis at Independent Health, a sample of 
MediSource member medical records are reviewed with 
reference to New York State Department of Health required 
preventive measures.  The measures reflect utilization of 
evidence-based clinical practice guidelines as posted on our 
Provider Portal.  The populations whose 2021 preventive care 
was reviewed included: members who sought Prenatal and 
Post-partum care; Adults; Pediatric members; and Adolescent 
Immunizations. 
 
See Table 1 Stand Out Opportunities identified from 2022 
Medicaid Preventive Medical Record Reviews near the end of 
this printable edition of Scope. 
 
There is an expectation that specific documentation will be 
completed for certain patient populations as outlined by 
national professional practice organizations and government 
health agencies, such as the American Academy of Family 

Physicians, the American College of Obstetricians and 
Gynecologists, the American Academy of Pediatrics, Centers 
for Disease Control and Prevention, the United States 
Preventive Services Task Force, and Health Resources and 
Services Administration.   
 
In the coming months of 2023 these results and plans for 
review of preventive visits completed in 2022 will be 
discussed. For more information on preventive health 
guidelines visit Independent Health’s Provider site and click 
on clinical practice guidelines. 
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 Medicaid Managed Care & Child Health Plus 
Provider Incentive Program Measure Changes for 
2023 

  
Pursuant to the amendment for the Medicaid Managed 
Care and Child Health Plus Provider Incentive Program, 
Independent Health is writing to inform you of some 
changes to the measures for the 2023 program. The 
final list of measures and their descriptions are 
included in the attached updated Schedule C-2.1 
 
The following changes were made: 
 

1. Removal of the Comprehensive Diabetes Care: 
Eye Exam (Retinal) Performed 

2. Removal of the Comprehensive Diabetes Care: 
Hemoglobin A1c (HbA1c) Test 

3. Addition of the Hemoglobin A1c Control for 
Patients with Diabetes: Poor Control (>9.0%) 

4. Addition of the Kidney Health Evaluation for 
Patients with Diabetes 

 
More information about the Medicaid Managed Care 
and Child Health Plus Provider Incentive Program is 
available in our secure provider portal by clicking on 
Medicaid Managed Care Provider Incentive under the 
Resources tab in the top red menu bar. 
  
If you have any questions about this program, please 
contact Engagement@independenthealth.com or call 
Independent Health Provider Relations Department at 
(716) 631-3282 or 1-800-736-5771 Monday through 
Friday from 8 a.m. to 6 p.m. 
 
 

2022 Required Compliance Training 
  

Independent Health is required by state and federal 
agencies to ensure its participating providers complete 
compliance training annually.  To streamline two 
requirements for 2021, Independent Health is 
requesting participating practice attest to completing 
each of the following by December 31, 2022: 

  
1. Cultural Competency Training  

 
Independent Health is dedicated to ensuring the 
delivery of services in a culturally competent manner 
to all our members and, as mandated by the New York 
State Department of Health,  
 

… continued 
 
 
 

 

2022 Required Compliance Training continued … 

 

requires all Medicaid and Commercial providers to 

attest annually to completion of cultural competency 

training for all staff who have regular and substantial 

contact with Independent Health members. 

 

To satisfy this training requirement, staff must complete 

the U.S. Department of Health & Human Services  

online module, “The Guide to Providing Effective 

Communication and Language Assistance Services,” or 

the comparable Think Cultural Health training that 

corresponds with the provider’s scope of practice, and 

submit the electronic attestation to confirm 

completion. 

  

This cultural competency training and attestation is 

available online at 

www.independenthealth.com/culturalcompentency 

  

2. Fraud, Waste & Abuse Training  

 

Independent Health requires each of its participating 

provider groups or practices to complete Fraud, Waste 

& Abuse Training and submit an electronic attestation 

to confirm completion of this training by each of their 

staff members.  

  

Staff members of practices required to complete this 

training includes physicians, mid-levels, ancillary 

providers, registered nurses, licensed practical nurses, 

administrative and office staff, technicians, coders and 

others. 

  

If your practice has already completed the 2021 Fraud, 

Waste & Abuse training and attestation through 

Independent Health, it is not necessary to attest to 

doing so again.  

  

All related details, the downloadable training modules 

for your staff, and an attestation to verify with 

Independent Health that this training has been 

completed are available online at 

www.independenthealth.com/FWAattestation 
 

 

 

 

… continued 
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•    2022 Required Compliance Training continued … 
 
Who must submit each attestation? 
  
Each of the above attestations should be submitted by 
an authorized representative on behalf of all 
individuals encompassed under a practice’s Tax 

Identification Number (TIN). Therefore, each 
individual staff member who completes each training 
does NOT need to submit the attestation. 
  
If your practice has already completed this 2021 
training through another source and has a roster or 
spreadsheet with the dates the training was 
completed, you may submit the attestation through 
each of Independent Health’s public provider portal 
pages above. 
  
Questions? 
  
If you have questions, please call Independent Health 
Provider Relations Department at (716) 631-3282 or 
1-800-736-5771, Monday through Friday from 8 a.m. 
to 6 p.m. 
 
 

Final date to submit gaps-in care corrections: 
Fri., Dec. 30 
 
The last day for submitting 2022 gap-in-care 
corrections for medical record documentation to 

Independent Health through our provider portal is 
Friday, December 30, 2022.   
 
After this date, gap-in-care corrections will no longer 
be accepted for the 2022 calendar year.   
 
Participating providers will be notified when 
Independent Health will begin accepting gap-in-care 
corrections for 2023. 
 
The Gaps in Care Correction process allows for 
medical record documentation to be submitted to 
“correct” inaccuracies in quality measure results due 
to a variety of reasons, including:  
 

• Encounters or lab values not available to the 
health plan 

• Exclusions from a historical event (e.g., 
mastectomy) 

• Service that was rendered under a different 
payer 

… continued  
 

 

Final date to submit gaps-in care corrections: Fri., Dec. 
30 cont. 
 
If the correction is accepted, it will be reflected in an 
update to your, and Independent Health’s, quality rates, 
which allows for: 
 

• A more accurate depiction of the quality of care 
that was rendered 

• More accurate quality program reporting 

• More targeted quality improvement effort 
 
View the Gaps in Care Correction Process User Guide, 
view a webinar and learn more about submitting 
correction requests in our secure provider portal here. 
 
If you have questions about the gaps in care correction 
process, performance reports or anything related to our 
provider portal contact your Independent Health 
Physician Engagement Specialist or email 
ProviderPortal@independenthealth.com 
 
 

Pharmacy Update 

 
The following formulary and policy changes are available 
near the end of this printable edition of Scope: 
 
1) Independent Health policy changes resulting from our 
most recent Pharmacy and Therapeutics Committee 
meeting. 
 
2) Independent Health formulary changes resulting from 
our most recent Pharmacy and Therapeutics Committee 
meeting. 
 
 

Independent Health's drug formulary 
 
To obtain a hard copy, please contact Independent 
Health Provider Relations by calling (716) 631-3282 or 1-
800-736-5771 Monday-Friday from 8 am to 6 pm 
 
 

December 2022 policy updates 
 
Our policies are updated, revised, discontinued or 
reviewed often, so check these pages frequently.  Look 
on the Policies page under Policies & Guidelines on the 
top red menu bar of the provider portal. 
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 COVID-19 provider updates 
  
Independent Health has a comprehensive 
preparedness plan in place to deliver coverage and 
services to our members without interruption.  Our 
COVID-19 provider website pages include the most 
current information about the following: 
 
•    Billing guidance 
•    Testing coverage 
•    Vaccination, Coverage and Reimbursement 
Summary 
•    FAQs and tip sheets on topics of telethealth, lab 
testing, diagnosis codes, etc. 
 
Visit our COVID-19 provider website: 
https://www.independenthealth.com/providers/covid
-19-coronavirus-provider-updates 
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